## Fall Faculty Meeting October 28, 2005 School of Education - IUB - Auditorium School of Education - IUPUI - ES 2132 Videoconference 1:00 - 3:00 pm

- I. Dean's Report Dean Gonzalez
  - a. Dean Gonzalez welcomed faculty members.
- II. Introductions of new faculty and staff
  - a. ELPS: Dionne Danns, Danielle DeSawal, and Thomas Nelson Laird.
  - b. C&I: Tarajean Yazzie-Mintz, Bev Pestel, Teddie Phillipson, Jeanie Nemeth, and Sarah Sturgeon
  - c. CEP: Dan Hickey, Ken Hay, Kim Wagner, Lynn Gilman, Ken Kelley, and Beth Greene
  - d. IST: Curt Bonk
  - e. IUPUI: Sue Blackwell, Dwight Schuster, Ely Wood, Katie ???, Jake Kirline, and Robin Hughes
  - f. Dean Gonzalez discussed the reorganization of the Office of External Relations. In preparation for the upcoming capital campaign, the Office of External Relations is now comprised of the Office of Development, in which Sarah Baumgart is the Executive Director of Development, and the Office of Communications and Alumni Affairs, which is led by the Director of Alumni Affairs, Katrina Ladwig.
- III. Dean's State of the School Report (See PowerPoint presentation)
  - a. Dean Gonzalez presented his report on the state of the School of Education. He discussed the upcoming capital campaign, which has been in its silent phase from July 1, 2003 until September 30, 2005, and the important contributions these funds make to the School of Education. The dean discussed the status of state appropriations and university assessments on both IUPUI and IUB campuses, the School of Education's budget, and the continued productivity of faculty members. Then, the Dean discussed the results of his Five-Year Review.
- IV. Summary of Assessments for 2006
  - a. Cathy Brown gave a description and overview of the assessments that the School of Education are required to pay to the University.
- V. Report on IUB and IUPUI Retreats
  - a. Sasha Barab reported on the IUB Faculty Retreat, which was held at McCormick's Creek State Park on October 7th. A summary of the retreat can be found at the following web address:
    - $\frac{\text{http://www.indiana.edu/}{\sim} soedean/Faculty\%20Retreat\%20Notes\%20from\%20October}{\%207.doc.}$

b. Khaula Murtadha reported on the IUPUI Faculty Retreat held at Fort Benjamin Harrison State Park on October 7<sup>th</sup>.

## VI. Report from IUPUI

a. Khaula Murtadha reported that faculty members at IUPUI have tripled external research funds in the last year.

## VII. Report of Proffitt Awards and Outcomes

- a. Cathy Brown discussed the competition for Proffitt. The number of awards being presented increased significantly this year.
- VIII. New Bizport Graduate Admissions System (See PowerPoint presentation)
  - a. Mary McMullen provided an overview of Bizport, the new graduate admissions system.

The faculty meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm.